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AMENDED ASX APPENDIX 5B – QUARTER ENDED 30 JUNE 2018 

The ASX Appendix 5B announced to the market on 31 July 2018 included at item 9 the payment of 
certain Directors' fees that had been agreed would be suspended and exploration expenditures that 
are not likely to be made as a result of the sale of the relevant mining tenements. 

These amounts have been amended in the Amended ASX 5B which is attached to this memorandum 
for immediate lodgement. 

The Company is aware of the need to raise further cash to meet its strategic objectives and is currently 
undertaking a range of fundraising activities.  In this regard the Company has been successful in the 
past and expects to be successful again. 

The Company is currently undertaking a number of cash conservation actions including the suspension 
of Directors' fees in order to maximise the time in which it can undertake further fundraising to 
maintain a competitive fundraising environment. 

The Company is confident that it can maintain its operations as a going concern. 
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